
 

 

 
Update for Reimbursement of Continuous Glucose 

Monitoring for Individuals with Type 1 Diabetes 
 
Effective May 15, 2018 the following changes are being made to, New York State (NYS) 
Medicaid reimbursement for Continuous Glucose Monitors (CGM).  Only reimbursement has 
been updated – coverage criteria as stated in the November 2017 Provider Communication and 
included in the most recent DMEPOS manual update remains the same. 
 

 
Reimbursement for receiver (monitor) and supplies will be as follows: 

 
ALL CGM Devices 

Code Description Fee 
Max Units/ 
Frequency 

A9276 # Sensor; invasive (e.g. subcutaneous), disposable, 
for use with interstitial continuous glucose monitoring 
system, one unit = 1 day  
 

11.20 30 units/month 

A9277 Transmitter; external, for use with interstitial 
continuous glucose monitoring system Manual 

pricing 

1 unit/Frequency 
based on 

Manufacturer 
recommendations 

A9278 Receiver (monitor); external, for use with interstitial 
continuous glucose monitoring system 261.29 

1 unit/ 
once 3 years 

 

K0554 Receiver (monitor), dedicated, for use with 
therapeutic continuous glucose monitor system 

261.29 1 unit/ 
once 3 years 

 
A9276 –  Requires Dispensing Validation System (DVS) authorization.  This code has been 
modified to reflect a daily per diem rate for CGM sensors, regardless of manufacturer.  This rate 
includes all sensors necessary for the member to use CGM during the month.  Replacement 
sensors are the responsibility of the provider and are included in the rate. 
 
A9277 – Requires Prior Approval.  Transmitters will be manually priced using current 
regulatory standards.   An invoice clearly indicating the amount paid by the provider, including 
all discounts or rebates, is required.  Approvals will reflect the manufacturers recommended 
replacement frequency. 
 
 
For questions regarding CGM Prior Approval or DVS authorization, contact the Bureau of Medical Review 

at 1 800 342-3005, option 1 or email at OHIPMEDPA@health.ny.gov.   
For questions regarding CGM coverage guidelines, contact OHIP Policy unit at 518 473-2160 or email at  

pffs@health.ny.gov  
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